

## Martinique The White Family

Jim, Adie, Cybie, Mac & Millie

Aug-Oct 2018

After finalizing everything in Togo, Adie and I arrived back in the US with our family at the beginning of August. Shortly after we left Togo, we received a message from a friend who took over our ladies Bible study at our church in Bohou. She sent a photo of an older woman and asked if we knew her. Adie and I looked at the photo and immediately knew who she was! This was a dear lady who despite being given the gospel multiple times, hadn't made a decision to follow Christ before we left Togo. Thankfully, God's word continued working in her heart and on that Saturday afternoon at Bible study she was ready and accepted Christ as her personal Savior! It is such a joy to see how God is still producing fruit at our precious church in Bohou!

While it was hard to leave Togo, we know that our church is in good hands. Technology has given us the blessing of staying in touch with and encouraging many of our church members. I have enjoyed receiving text messages and photos showing how the church is growing. Please pray that God will continue to allow our church to be a beacon in Bohou and that more folks will come to Christ because of the influence of the gospel there.



Since September, I've been doing a lot of traveling on the East Coast. Please pray that God will give me safety as I visit in over 30 churches this fall. Our desire is that God will bless these meetings and allow us to gain the partnerships we need so we can get back to the field as quickly as possible.

Thank you so much for your friendship, prayers, and gifts! We greatly appreciate it!

## Prayer Request:

- \*Safety as Jim travels.
- \*God will bless the Bohou Baptist Church.
- \*Increase in support and relocation funds